
 

 
 

 

 
On Tuesday, September 11, 2018 at 6:00 pm the Town Board of the Town of Washington, 

La Crosse County, Wisconsin held its monthly meeting at the said town hall with all members 
present.  Town Chairman, Dan Korn called the meeting to order.  The agenda was properly posted.  
The August minutes and the Special Emergency Minutes were reviewed.  A motion was made and 
seconded to approve both minutes as printed.  The motion carried.  The treasurer report was 
presented.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the treasurer’s report.  A motion was 
made and seconded to pay the bills.  The motion carried.   

CCFC Report:  Dan gave an update on the Coon Creek Fire Commission.  The firemen 
reported on the flood.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the Preliminary Budget and 
Fire report.  The motion carried. 

Roads Report:  Dan thanked the board for their help with the flood and storm damage.  St. 
Joseph Construction repaired Korn Coulee and Scott Construction put the seal patch on Korn 
Coulee Hill.  We discussed plugged culverts and hiring St. Joseph Construction to help finish some 
of the road repairs.  A motion was made and seconded to pay the $30 transfer fee for Cornell Road 
from La Crosse County to the Town of Washington.  The motion carried.  A motion was made and 
seconded to put new tires on the town truck from Degenhardt Tire for $1900.07.  The motion 
carried.  A motion was made and seconded to put new tires on the town pickup truck from $548 
from Degenhardt Tire.  The motion carried. 

We reviewed the bids for Kammel Coulee Spillway from St. Joseph Construction.  A motion 
was made to reject the rebuild of the spillway and accept the demolition proposal of $3250 plus the 
cost of rip rap pending approval of the 50/50 cost share with the Town of Greenfield.  The motion 
carried.   

A motion was made and seconded to get a description of Kammel Coulee Hill.  The motion 
carried. 

A motion was made and seconded to accept the Paul Schallar tracking permit.  The motion 
carried.   We received the Jeremiah & Victoria White tracking and driveway permit without payment.   

We reviewed our correspondence.  We received information on a grant writing and soil 
conservation workshop.   

Because of the Saurkraut Supper at St. Peters, our next meeting will be Thursday, October 
11, 2018 at 6:00 pm.  A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was 
adjourned at 7:15 p.m.  

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Barb Muenzenberger, Clerk 

 
 

On Thursday September 27th at 2:30 PM a Special Meeting was held at the Town of Washington 
Town shop to review estimate to repair the loader and estimates to replace the loader. A motion was 
made and seconded to move forward with repairs of the loader at Titan Equipment. Motion Carried. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:05. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Daniel Korn, Town Chair 

 



 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 


